Kincardine United Church

Programme Committee - Junel2, 2018

Members Present:
Rev. Gord Dunbar, Charlie Clarke, Randy Norris,
Emily Perry, Joan Gillespie, Judy Zarubick, Jim Zarubick,
David Hamilton.

Regrets: Sheila Bauer, Teresa Preferment

Kaleidoscope Bible Sharing Process: Mark 4:26-34

Business Arising from Minutes:
1. Nursery Coordinator - Teresa Preferment has agreed to act as
co-ordinator.
2. Projection Instructions -updated
Now in Green binders in various places around the
Church, including the Kitchen and Office and Resource
Room.

Reports that Impact:
Special Projects:
a) Choir chairs will arrive this Friday. Will need help
unloading and moving to chancel.
b) upcoming concert on June 24 - is sound needed?
Judy will check with Sarah -cost -$75.00

3. Ministry Team Reports
1. House System:
Gord will be working with Sheila on this.

2. AV Team:
Distribution system -on back order -waiting

3. Sunday School Teachers :
Joan Gillespie: bought by Joan: Dad’s Cookies and




Rice Krispie bars for Father’s Day distribution by
Sunday School

4. Nursery Co-ordinator:
Teresa Perfrement is in charge of this; currently
making calls to people.

5. Nursery Windows:
-questions were raised about the money for the nursery
windows, ie. Their cost and when they would be
done -the windows are leaking.

4. Updates to Church Calendar:
1. Remembrance Day is on a Sunday this year. It was
decided to mention the service at the Cenotaph but

not change our service times for it.
2. Dedicate Choir Chairs in the Fall

5. Other Business:
1. Youth and Children Ministry Support Gathering:

At Mt. Forest U.C. June 19, 2018
5:30-8:30 p.m.

2. Acknowledgement of the Land :
Several different versions were considered.
Gord is going to the Cape and will discuss the
suitability of these as alternative readings to the one
currently used. He will report back to Programme. If

some are acceptable, we can try them out and look
for feedback.

3. The Lord’s Prayer:
Several versions were considered for alternate use and
after some discussion, it was agreed that we could try
them out and wait for feedback.




4. Teen Challenge Letter:
Following a short discussion it was decided not to
follow up on this at the present time.

NEXT MEETING: AUGUST 14, 2018 AT 7:00 PM

Submitted by Emily Perry, Sec’y



